November 22, 1948 Mrs. Grace Stevens Box 363 Palisade, California Dear Mrs. Stevens: I remember well how you used to come in from time to time to help Mrs. Simons, and she was deeply appreciative of your kindness. Mrs. Simons was operated January 10, and while everything was done that science and human agencies could perform, she did not recover her strength. We want to our cabin in Minnesota the middle of June, but the change was ineffective, and we brought her back to Lawrence on August 11, taking her to Lawrence Memorial Hospital where she remained until the end. Everyone was kind and loving in caring for her. I am glad that you are nicely located and hope you will continue to be happy in your work. Sincerely yours W. C. Simons WCS:md